Jmuary 8, 1962

Mr. Robert Browm, Director
Bureau of Envirommenthl Hygiene
State Office Building

3501 W, Preston Street

Baltimore 1, Maryland

Dear Bob:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of last Thursday
regarding the hearings for the two proposed sewage lagoons.

We will meet the County Commissioners and the people from the

Aviation Yacht and Country Club at 10 a.m. Tues 16 J
“Tn the Comnissioners 3 the Court . At 1 p.m,

the Commissioners will hold a hearing regarding the proposed
sewage lagoon of the Patuxent Water Company, and I will netify all
interested parties regarding this meeting.

I an also writing to Mr, Manning and inviting him to be present.

Very truly yours,

Alan D. Houser, M. D,
W Deputy State Health Officer

CC: County Commissioners ‘/



January 8, 1962

Major Terrill Brazelton
Aviation Yacht and Country Clud
Chaptico, Maryland

Dear Major Brazelton:
on ‘mudly{!c Jamuary, at 10 a,m,, the County Commissicners of

St, Mary's County and the State Department of Health will conduct
a hearing regarding the proposal of the Aviation Yacht and Country

Club to construct a sewage lagoon,

on behalf of the County Commissioners of St, Mary®s County and
the State Department of Health I invite you and any of your
members of representatives to be present at this hearing., The
hearing will be conducted in the Conference Room of the County
Comaissioners in the Court Hougse at Leomardtown,

Very truly yours,

Alan D, Houser, M, 0,
W Deputy State Health Officer

CC: County Commissioners v
Mr, Robert Boown

re -



January 8, 1962

Mr. Joseph A. Mamning, Director
Tidewater Fisheries Commission
State Office Building

Annapolis, Maryland
Dear Mr. Manning:

The County Commissioners of St. Mary's County have scheduled two
hearings regarding proposed sewage lagoons in this county. At

10 a.,m. on 16 January they will have a hearing regarding the
{??Wﬁh the Aviation Yacht and Country Club, Chaptico, Maryland.

At 1 p.m, the same day a hearing will be conducted regarding the
proposed sewage lagoon for the Patuxent Water Company, Leximngton
Park, Maryland. It {s the Patuxent Water Company who propose to
discharge chlorinated effluent into Hilton Run, which empties into
the headwaters of the St. Mary's River.

On behalf of the County Commissioners and myself, we extend an in-

vitation to you and any one you care to bring from your department
to be present at these two hearings.

Very truly yours,

Alan D, Houser, M. D.
W Deputy State Health Officer

CC: County Commissioners 4





